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The Porvoo Communion of Churches is a family of churches in Northern Europe who entered a relationship of communion through the Porvoo Agreement of 1996. This agreement includes a commitment by the member churches ‘to establish appropriate forms of collegial and conciliar consultation on significant matters of faith and order, life and work’ and ‘to encourage consultations of representatives of our churches, and to facilitate learning and exchange of ideas and information in theological and pastoral matters’.
The member churches are the Churches of England and Ireland, the Church in Wales and the Scottish Episcopal Church, together with the Churches of Norway and Sweden, and the Evangelical Lutheran Churches of Estonia, Finland, Iceland and Lithuania.

The conference was an expression of the Porvoo churches’ mutual commitment to consult on matters of common concern, and part of an ongoing process of consultation on ethics and communion between the churches. The conference took place at the Royal Foundation of St Katharine in London from 22 to 25 January 2008. The participants joined in daily prayer and the celebration of the Eucharist in its chapel.

The conference focused on a theme of major importance both within and between the churches – the ethical dimension of being ‘in communion’. It explored how relationships can be maintained when churches diverge on ethical teaching, policy and practice. The papers given examined the nature of communion and its biblical basis, and recent developments and current tensions within our two world communions (the Anglican Communion and the Lutheran World Federation). The conference went on to explore the connection between doctrine and ethics and between the church’s mission and its social and cultural setting, and looked at the question of the impairment of communion and of our responsibility to maintain communion.

It is hoped to publish the papers in due course and that a further round of consultation will take place.

